Band Parent Organization 	
2016/17 School Year
12/05/2016
Our fourth meeting this school year was called to order by Treasurer Hank Henderson at 7:00 pm.  
Hank Henderson’s Treasurer Report:
The balance as of 11/30/16 after accounts payable is 1,723.  There is from a credit from our Cardinal Calendar sales and four debits for advertisements, meals, and percussion support.  The results from the calendar sales are: 166 sold with a profit of $914.00.
Pending and New Business Items:
Our Mattress Fundraiser was a success with a grand total 37 mattresses sold for a profit of $5645.  This includes individual incentives for the students.  We will get the entire break down in the next week or so.  If anyone has any signs remaining in their yards, please remove them.  They can be disposed of or recycled.  Reflecting back on the fundraiser, we would like to establish a list of pros and cons, make a record of who we used for advertising, try to determine what worked and what didn’t, and follow up after mattresses are delivered to survey how the entire customer experience was.  We will make a public thank you via social media when the check is presented.
Trenton House Breakfast plans are under way with Larry Wankle and Josh Siegfried doing the organizing.  We need to hang up the student sign-up sheet when they return in January, start the advertisements, and order the tickets to be sold.  Student shifts will be from 7-9am and 9-11am.  Price is $9 per adult and $6 for children ten and under.  Students will be given tickets on Jan 17th, and they need to be sold/turned back in by Jan 30th.  We will need to tell Todd how many we sold by Feb 1st.  Marcy will handle the parent sign-ups.
Trivia night is set for March 25th.  More plans will be discussed in January.  We can start gathering up donations for the silent auction.  We also tossed out the idea of having a dessert auction.  Marcy will create a facebook event page for Trivia Night.   
We are tabling the trash bag fundraiser for now.  We talked about looking into a battery fundraiser.  Cardinal calendars will be delivered soon, and the kids will be selling the Berkemann Donut cards in the next week or so.  
Band Program Update:
Congratulations to Abby Finn, Drew Gladden, and Owen Henderson for their participation in the EIU Honor Band Festival.  The BPO will provide their meal that evening.
Quad State nominations were sent out on Dec 5th.  The school will provide transportation, but the BPO will help with housing the students for their two-night hotel stay. 
The band will be busy with various activities this winter including pep band performances at boys’ basketball home games and working the concession stand at girls’ basketball home games.  The band students will not be doing concessions for the spring musical this year.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The next band parent meeting will be on Mon, January 9th at 7pm.   See you there!
